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From our Session 

 

The Storm 
 
When I think of the word storm, I think of 

rain, muddy shoes, wet clothes, and bad 

traffic. The rain comes and then the next 

day, it’s sunny again, as if it never even 

rained. When victims of Hurricane Katrina 

hear the word storm, they probably 

flashback in their minds to flood waters, 

and missing family members. They may 

think of their homes, possessions, and 

animals that were lost. For them, that 

storm most likely changed their lives  

forever.  

 

Some storms are predictable, and we 

have plenty of time to prepare. Other 

times, the storm may come unexpectedly 

without any preparation time, and we 

have to just “weather” our way through 

it. 

 

In life, storms can hit at any time, in  

any area of our lives: in our finances, 

health, family life, or work. In my own life, 

I would say that I have had some  

unpredictable storms with my health.  

The storm began unexpectedly in 2008 

and felt liked it never stopped raging.  

For the first time in a long time, I feel as 

if I have reached a calm in the storm.  

The most important thing is what I have 

learned on the latter part of this journey. 

 

Miracles 
 

I arrived at First Presbyterian in 2014  

and had been on dialysis for just over 

six months. I was blessed to have a live  

donor, and surgery was scheduled for 

May 2015. Unfortunately, I had unex-

pected complications after the surgery 

and had a disgruntled summer recovery.  

 

 

I just couldn’t understand why God 

would bless me with a new kidney, 

and then allow so many complications 

to arise. Of the six years I have had  

my first kidney, five were filled with 

multiple hospitals stays. This sadly 

took a toll on that kidney.  

 

But something happened along the 

journey. I realized that when I was on 

dialysis, I had prayed for God to bless 

me with a kidney and keep me healthy 

enough to avoid having to do dialysis 

again: and He had done that! It might 

not have looked the way I wanted, but 

God’s plan never does. Even as my 

first kidney began to lose function, I 

remained healthy enough to avoid 

dialysis. Years later, God is still answer-

ing that prayer. There are many who 

wait years for just one kidney, and 

here I stand with two.  

 

A song was shared to me that says: 

“I’ve got miracles on miracles,  

A million little miracles……. 

One, two, three, four, I can’t even 

count ‘em all.” 

 

It’s more than just the big miracles.  

He blesses me daily with more than 

my mind can even conceive. In the 

midst of your storm, can you see the 

miracles? 

 

Brittany 
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The Epistle 2 

Thank you! 

 
Thanks to one and all who contributed to the PW annual Christmas auction (on-line).  We 

raised $2,319 and another $108 from the spaghetti supper to go.  We couldn’t have done 

this without your support – whatever your contribution – donating items, purchasing 

items, working in the kitchen, sharing the workload, whatever!  We appreciate it all.  
 
Most of the funds we raise are donated to various charitable organizations.  Here’s a list of 
the organizations we supported in 2021: 

• PW National Mission      $300.00 

• PW Least Coin                25.00 
• Heifer Foundation International        800.00 
• Presbyterian Pan American School, Kingsville TX     300.00     
• Mission of Good Shepherd Children’s Home, Belize    250.00 
• Bridges Safehouse, Cedar Hill TX       100.00 
• FPCD Duncanville for landscape and gardens     650.00 

From Property – Missing Wet/Dry Vac 
 

 
After all the work was finished in the sanctuary, Fellowship Hall and adjoining office and 

classroom areas, and everything put back in place (which didn’t happen until November), 
we discovered we have a big empty box, a few parts and an instruction manual, but no 

Wet/Dry Vacuum!  It was last used, to our knowledge, to help remove the water from the 

sanctuary in February and then the water from the CE classroom in March.  Then, of 

course, everything got moved around and somewhere in the process, it has gone astray.  

It was purchased in July of 2020 so it’s fairly new!  We hope never to have need of it 

again but …… in the meantime, if you know where it may be, please let us know.   

 
Thank you. 

PW Prayer Request 

 
Please remember in your prayers the Mission of Good Shepherd Children’s Home in  

Belize.  This is one of the organizations we support and they are asking us to remember 

their children in prayer.  While part of Belize is well known as a luxury resort, behind  

the fancy hotels and elaborate entertainment venues, lies a great deal of poverty.   

As is almost always the case, it’s the little children who suffer most.  Thank you for  

remembering them. 

PW News 



The Epistle 3 



Puzzle Page 
The Epistle 4 



 
Worship Volunteer Schedule 

February 2022 
 

February 6 Greeters    Dudley Austin 
 Tellers    Jaime Cordova 
 End of Service Ministry Sean Russell & Brenda Everett 
 Sound Room Rotation  Jimmy Cordova 
 Communion Servers Dennis Walters & Diane Pegues 
 
February 13 Greeters   Jocelyn Bolles 
 Tellers    Brenda Everett & Linda Simons 
 End of Service Ministry Brittany Haywood & Dub Guthrie 
 Sound Room Rotation  Jennifer McWilliams 
 
February 20 Greeters    Connie Steger & Joan Brown 
 Tellers    Jocelyn Bolles & Margaret Lewis 
 End of Service Ministry Darrell Ingram & Joan Brown 
 Sound Room Rotation  Allen Conley 
 
February 27 Greeters    Sharon Ingram 
 Tellers    Joan Brown & Teresa Reed 
 End of Service Ministry Paul Griffith & Diane Pegues 
 Sound Room Rotation  Logan Russell 

The Epistle 5 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
SUNDAY SCHEDULE 
 
Christian Education   —   9:15 a.m. 
Worship Service   — 10:30 a.m. 
 
 
WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
Impact Youth                 —  5:30 p.m. 
Fearless Youth Group               —  6:30 p.m. 
 
 
 

February Birthdays 
If we’ve missed your birthday and you would like us to 

include it in this “birthday” section of the newsletter, 

please contact us at (972) 298-3043 or info@fpcd.org. 

Thank you.    

   2021 MINISTRY RECEIPTS UPDATE  
 
                       Receipts Expenditures        

Dec 2021           $71,295  $23,962 

 
Jan-Dec 2021    $420,795            $413,021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Glenn Favors, February 2 

Candice Morris, February 2  

Carol McKinney, February 4  

Christy Favors, February 6  

Triston Russell, February 8  

Paul Griffith, February 12  

Leo Skinner, February 15  

Claudia Griffith, February 16  

Lee Austin, February 21 

Susan Walters, February 22  

Nadine Daum, February 23  

Gary Simons, February 26 

Gary Morris, February 28 

 


